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House Republicans give property owners the chance to recover lost revenue 
 

SALEM, Ore. –Today the House passed SB 278 to extend eviction protections for tenants who 

applied for renters assistance. Added to the bill is an amendment negotiated by House 

Republicans that will allow property owners to seek the full amount of rent deferred by the 

COVID-19 emergency. 

A previous bill, HB 4401, required property owners to forgive 20 percent of rent when the state 

reopens. Now they will be able to get the full amount of rent lost in order to repay mortgage 

loans, cover deferred maintenance or necessary repairs, and pay for property taxes. 

“It’s important that we help Oregonians recover, and that includes property owners who kept 

people housed during the pandemic,” said House Republican Leader Christine Drazan (R-

Canby). “We have to make a promise that Oregon will continue to be a state with sensible 

housing policies that allow property owners to collect rent in order operate. We can’t afford an 

exodus of landlords which will exacerbate the housing crisis.” 
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https://olis.oregonlegislature.gov/liz/2021R1/Measures/Overview/SB278
https://olis.oregonlegislature.gov/liz/2020S3/Measures/Overview/HB4401

